
MAY 29, 2020 

SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES  

ZOOM 

 

Members Present: 

Beth Buechler, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Diane Dologite, Jason Feiertag, Brian Fidati, Tracy Velekei, 

Katherine Kressler, Brenda Lakis, Adam Ortwein, Steve Nemes, Stephanie Flores, Joseph 

Spirko, Jess Bien Covell, Brett Fulton, Will Rantz, Merritt Jacob, Mike Becker. 

 

Members Absent: 

Erin Murray, Eric Covell. 

 

Minutes: 

*correction to last month’s minutes; Katherine Kressler’s name was mis-spelled. 

Tracy Velekei proposed a motion to approve the minutes. Stephanie Flores seconded, and the 

motion was approved by the Committee. 

 

Accident and Injury Report: 

There were no new reports. 

 

Working in Period of Covid 19 Outbreak: 

 

A. On campus: Beginning safety measures in anticipation of coming back to campus. Mike 

Becker reported that Plant Ops is installing touch less fixtures in all academic buildings 

and dorms with group bathrooms. This includes toilets, sinks. Mr. Becker also stated that 

they are identified high traffic areas ie. Admissions that will need plexiglass dividers. 

Extra signage indicating entrance and exit points as well as where single lines begin and 

6’ spacers are underway. All communal kitchen areas have been removed. 

  

 Joe Spirko stated that all paper towel and hand sanitizers are being replaced  with 

touchless fixtures as they come available. All of this equipment is in high  demand throughout 

Pennsylvania. 

  

 Steve Nemes stated that the training areas in LSC are in the process of  

 implementing safe distancing measures. 

 

 Brian Fidati stated that fire codes need to be adhered to. 

 

 Diane Dologite asked if touchless sinks would be installed in the labs. 

 

B. Working Remotely: no issues were noted. 

 

Building and Grounds Inspections: 

 



Joseph Spirko reported that all dorms will be inspected over the summer. Mr. Spirko noted that 

Robertson and South have been inspected. Mr. Spirko stated that his staff are using extra 

precautions because of Covid 19. 

 

Mike Becker stated that campus generators, lighting, boilers are part of daily inspections in spite 

of limited staff. 

 

Brian Fidati stated that Carlos will inspect campus AED’s. 

 

Around the horn: 

 

Brenda Lakis noted that fire inspections will begin.  Brenda also noted that the fire marshall will 

be on campus July 30, 2020. 

 

Next meeting scheduled for June 26, 2020 via Zoom. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Beth Buechler  

 

 


